


We are of the opinion that strongly oppose phasing-out crediting electric forklifts for the 
following reasons: 

• Investors base their decisions on a stable regulatory regime. Introducing a sudden decision
to phase-out crediting not only undermines their business plans, but also presents a
precedence that negatively affect their confidence in the regime going forward. Investor
confidence is a primary goal of any public program such as LCFS.

• Investing in clean energy equipment depends on credits offered by CARB LCFS to subsidize
the cost of such equipment as it remains significantly higher than its fossil-fuel
counterparts, especially when including the cost of heavy-duty charging infrastructure.

• Electric forklifts represent around 50% of all new forklifts purchases. There is still a long way
to go to electrify this segment.

• Given electric forklifts' significant contribution to the reduction of carbon emissions,
phasing out credit for electric forklifts may start eating into the gains achieved, as investors
will move into non-clean energy forklifts.

For all the above, O'Neill strongly recommends to continue crediting electric forklifts as 
currently stated in the regulations. 

Thank you for taking our comments into consideration. We look forward to continued 
participation and discussion. 

Sincerely, 

By (Signature):� U 

Jim O'Neill 
EVP 

O'Neill Logistics 




